STATE FISHERY OFFICERS' ASSOCIATION, WEST BENGAL

(Registration No-S020 1220)
BENFISH Building, (3™ Floor), Kolkata-0I

Website: sfoawb.org.in e-mail sfoawbcolotola@gmail.com
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Ref. No.: 061/SFOAWB Date: 16" August, 2023
To

Shri Biplab Roy Chowdhury, Hon’ble Minister-of-State (IC)

Department of Fisheries, Aquaculture, Aquatic Resources & Fishing Harbous, Govt. of West Bengal
IT Building (8" Floor), 31 G.N. Block, Sector V, Salt Lake City, Kolkata-91

Sub: Prayer for Kind Consent for Submission of Deputation
Hon’ble Sir,

You are well aware that promotional notification from WBJFS Gr-II cadre to WBJFS Gr-I cadre vide No.
1773-Fish/C-VI/4E-6/2015(Pt.) dated 28.06.2023 with the kind concurrence of West Bengal State Election

Commission vide its letter No. 1649-SEC/4D-14/2023 dated 27.06.2023 has been cancelled vide No. 1794-
Fish/C-VI/4E-6/2015(Pt.) dated 03.07.2023.

Sir, in this regard, repeated humble submissions have been made from our beloved Association to the
Secretary of our Department vide Ref. No. 057/SFOAWB dated 05.07.2023; 059/SFOAWB dated
28.07.2023; 060/SFOAWB dated 11.08.2023. The copies of these letters have been submitted to you also for
your kind information and taking necessary action. However, it is really pathetic to report you that all our good

efforts are in vain as no result is found till date. The Copies of these letters are enclosed herewith for your kind
recall.

Sir, you are well aware that Smt. Mamata Banerjee, the Hon’ble Chief Minister, Govt. of West Bengal
is very much sympathetic regarding the award of promotion to the Govt. Employees of the State. In this

regard, Sate Govt. has issued a press release that all pending promotional notification must be made at an early
date.

Sir, you are also well aware that the DFO & its equivalent posts are statutory in nature and carries huge
responsibilities for execution, monitoring and evaluation of departmental activities. Keeping these posts vacant
for a long time brings a huge vacuum in implementing departmental works.

Sir, under this huge crisis, we strongly demand to revoke the above stated cancellation order excluding
the Block assignment with the effect from 28" June, 2023 to safeguard the natural justice within the purview of
our Constitutional right as well as the right of the Government employees as per the WBSR.

Sir, in this regard, we wish to submit a deputation on 18.08.2023 as per your convenient time. During
deputation the following issues will also be discussed:-

(1) Restructuring of the Directorate of Fisheries, Govt. of West Bengal, (2) Publication of Promotional
Notification from DFO to ADF & ADF to DDF, (3) 100% promotion from DFO to ADF and ADF to DDF 4)
Retrospective Effect during Promotion, (5) Fresh Recruitment of Officers under WBJFS Gr-II Cadre, (6)
Inclusion of Deputed Officers under FFDA and GTA in HRMS under IFMS Portal, (7) Notification of Transfer

Policy, (8) Earmarking of 50% schematic contingency for the use of Block FEOs, (9) Formation of Fish
Catchers’ Group (FCG) and (10) Miscellaneous.

Sir, your kind consent and cooperation is highly solicited.
Thanking you.

Yours faithfully,

General Secretary
State Fishery Officers’ Association, West Bengal




